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MEMO

To:
Colorado School District Superintendents and BOCES Directors
From:
Robert Hammond, Deputy Commissioner


Office of Administration and Operations
Date:
May 6, 2009
Subject:
Application for Alternative Education Campus Designation
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Currently, the Colorado Department of Education (CDE) annually produces a School Accountability Report (SAR) for each of the schools within your school district.  Pursuant to state law, each SAR generally contains an Overall Academic Performance rating and an Overall Academic Improvement rating.  However, state law also recognizes that these accountability ratings may be more meaningful reflections for some schools than for others.  To that end, the law allows certain schools to replace their SAR ratings with other, more appropriate accountability measures uniquely tailored to those schools.

Specifically, Section 22-7-604.5, CRS, allows the Colorado State Board of Education to designate a school as an Alternative Education Campus (AEC) that is exempt from receiving ratings on its SAR.  A copy of this section of statute and a copy of corresponding Colorado State Board of Education Rules (1 CCR 301-57) is available at the link below. After reviewing this material and if you believe that one of your schools qualifies for such a designation for the 2008-09 school year, please complete the application at the link below, including the proposal for alternative accountability measures as appropriate.
As you may be aware, the Accountability Alignment Bill, SB 09-163 (awaiting the Governor’s signature) will change the current format of the above mentioned SAR and the use of the AEC designation.  However, the current procedure for the AEC designation (by application) will remain the same until the new State Board Rules are determined and are active. 
Applications are due to Annette Severson in Room 508 at the Colorado Department of Education by Friday, June 5th, 2009.  CDE staff will review these applications and make recommendations to the State Board for action at its August 2009 meeting.

Please note that this process applies to all schools wishing to receive AEC status.  Previously designated AEC schools must fill out the application as well to ensure continued AEC qualification and designation under the statute.
http://www.cde.state.co.us/index_stats.htm
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